Taylorcraft Foundation News Autumn 2006 by Forrest Barber 9-21-06

     The July Fly-In was great on this end; weather was no factor for those wishing to get here.  Unlike Lock Haven , the Aeronca Fly-In in Alliance, Blakesburg, Brodhead and many others we were blessed with good stuff in the way of weather. 

        WE registered a lot of folks this year.  Bruce Bixler & the Taylorcraft Owners Club   awarded the recipients their plaques on Sat night for the, longest distance, oldest ownership, etc..  Met a lot of old friends and had a great time on this end.  In addition it is not “written in stone” BUT NEXT YEAR we may combine the Taylorcraft and Aeronca Fly-Ins with perhaps Funk and other groups, we might as well all drown together ((    

     The Taylorcraft Foundation Board of Director’s met on Sat afternoon and made a few changes.  FIRST and foremost  “Duke” Iden head of the Taylorcraft Old-Timer’s turned over all his photos and memorabilia to the Foundation for safekeeping and eventually to be distributed to a museum or the Rodman Public Library here in Alliance. Another change approved by both organizations is that in 2007, dues for each will be $15.00 and they will produce three newsletters each. The TOC will still do Sept & Dec 2006.  Then the Foundation will do FEB, JUNE, and OCT with the TOC doing APR, AUG and DEC to round out the year for 6 newsletters total. Each organization will have a page in the other one if so desired. 

    The Foundation intends to print the available information on SB’s , AD’s & interact with members on maintenance of the existing aircraft with improved database and links to much needed information.  YES we intend to stay pretty much Internet oriented but this will put stuff into hard copy too!

     WE did make the flybys over the Factory on Sat with the Taylorcraft Model A and the Taylor-Cub E-2 (both ser #25) this was to be done on Fri but the “A” got cantankerous and quite a few of us busted our butts to make her run okay for myself to fly her along with Scott Taylor in the E-2.  Many photos were taken of this flight and the one at Sunset Sat evening to honor Col. Robert Taylor and his recent departure from his earth on a westerly heading.  He had flown both aircraft many times at the fly-ins in the past. So little space, such a pile of news. THEN, we went on to Air Venture July 21 thru July 25th
I worked to Type Club tent in the mornings ( Bruce could not attend as another round of chemo was necessary in his life);  I attended the Type Club meetings with the FAA on Thurs and learned all about the newest thoughts on “aging aircraft” and discussed the plight of some of the Type Certificates and drawings.  Most of this has been posted on the web. Check out the discussion group for more.  vb.taylorcraft.org  

      I do wish to congratulate our AWARD winners at Air Venture.  WE did a bit of work to place a Taylorcraft into the Light Sport Plaza; Lo & behold she won a nice Award for “Best Taylorcraft “too!  We thank Foundation member, Jose Quintanilla from Monterrey NL, Mexico for parking his ship in this place of honor. Rather ironic that she was called the “Mexican Taylorcraft”  (( 

     Michael Cranston won the other Taylorcraft award for Best Limited Production with his beautiful 15A, N7915A, this is the ship done by the EAA Chapter in MI a while back.  She is FOR Sale, Mike brought her by here about two weeks ago and she is still a beauty. 

    You really need to access the Internet, www.taylorcraft.org and the discussion group for NEWS from the Factory, this is the latest. Forrest Barber and the Foundation were viciously attacked by a person claiming to be Harry Ingram, owners of Taylorcraft factory in Brownsville, TX. , Claiming bogus parts, bogus data plates, collusion with others to destroy the Factory.  I think any intelligent person can see that the factory has great problems for several months if not years!

        To my knowledge, (from e-mails and phone calls) the factory has been taking orders for new aircraft and not producing them. These customers are suing to get their money in the Texas Court system. The first seizure of property to settle a judgment resulted in a Sheriff’s sale of the many jigs & fixtures, the majority of which Mr. Harvey Patrick  (former owner??)  Bought back to keep the factory running.  The latest seizure brought over $280,000 worth of parts into a storage warehouse to be sold at Sheriff’s sale next Monday. (Boy, do they work fast in TEXAS) 

      I believe this will be postponed while the principals in the suit & judgment try to work out an agreement.  I have an inventory of the parts here.  WHAT a MESS!  I am really out of space, time and patience.  THE TAYLORCRAFT FOUNDATION, INC. never had a mission to take over any manufacturing or parts supply, in fact this latest has slowed or stopped any flow of parts out of Alliance that are held by Barber Aircraft, Inc.

      Members are welcome to visit here, use the facilities, pick out parts, discuss things and go away happy.  This whole thing caused a few well-meaning folks to question the purpose of the Foundation.  IT IS AS STATED IN OUR BY-LAWS PRINTED ON THE INTERNET.    We are here to” preserve & protect.”.

     Scott Taylor stopped by with his BC12D that HE is going to use for Sport Pilot training at the New Carlisle Airport by Dayton Oh.  I asked him to jump into the discussion group with his new venture, Imagine getting dual from C.G.’s Grandson!!

   Here in Alliance, we will be using a BC12D for Sport Pilot training next year.  Full checkouts and Flight Reviews in your ship or ours..   More as we get it!  Stay tuned to the Internet for the latest on the factory.                                          

                                                              Adios Amigo’s      

                                             Forrest Barber,   “Taylorcrafts Forever”

